SCAT…

SANGAMON COUNTY ACTION TEAM FOR PERMANENCY ENHANCEMENT
6-29-10

Present: Jason Cummins, Kathy Henke, Luann Gab, Jill Byal, Kip Smith, Sonja Foster and Sharon Sexton
1.  When and where to have 2011 meetings?

Noon, Sangamon County Building

Suggested date August 12th.  If a different date is needed then we will try another Thursday.

TASK: Kip to confirm a date with Judge and arrange room to use in the building.

2.  Feedback from Judge Sanchez

Kip received feedback from Judge Sanchez that most of the court reports he received were very good.  It was great to receive such positive feedback.  The Judge had a tip for those writing reports.  He prefers that they are written to include the facts, as well as, the conclusion DCFS drew from the facts.  For example, listing the reasons why a client missed 2 of 5 counseling sessions.  Or giving the details of what was in the environment that made it dangerous.
3.  Training opportunity: Juvenile Justice Forum  
An opportunity to share the latest best practices in juvenile justice reform.

7-29-10 Springfield IDOT Building
9am to 3 pm

Free

Contact Robyn Block 618-731-1600 or rblock22@gmail.com
Shannon Rokosik 618-943-5326 or srokosik@crawalavip.org

4.  Training on “Child’s Sense of Time”

A.  PRESENTATION/PRESENTER
Kathy Henke talked with Marilyn Stevens about our desire to provide a training that would increase our awareness of a child’s sense of time.  Marilyn is willing but would like to be paid $100 per hour, 2 hours to prep and 2 hours to present which totals $400.  Her idea was to do role playing and use the Fat City Video to increase empathy among the members with the children.  This idea was not exactly what the committee was looking for.  
Discussion about a training Jill attended a few years back that dealt with this topic.  It was provided by the Illinois Courts Administration.  
TASK: Jill will try to locate her paperwork to identify the trainer.

Kip was able to locate his copy of the video,”Through the Eyes of a Child” from Dave Thomas Foundation.  It is 20 minutes.  We could show the video and then have group discussion or a directed activity.
Other presenters were discussed such as Judge Hall who is retiring soon.  He could share his “Farewell Thoughts” related to child permanency.
U.of I. has a Family Resiliency Center.  They might have a presenter on this topic but it might cost.
B. FUNDS

Kip has a list of many people to contact for paying for this training.  It seems that people have no money but they have ideas.  However, one organization is willing to donate for this project.  The 7th Judicial District Family Violence Prevention Coalition would donate $100 but they might not exist after July 1.  Everything depends on the state budget cuts.  

I.S.U. was contacted but they did not volunteer any funds.  They just provided a list of grants.

TASK: Kip will continue to locate funding sources.
FOOD

It would be best to provide food if we meet during lunch time otherwise the attorneys and judge might not get to eat before they go back to court.  
TASK: Jill will discuss this need with DCFS Regional Administrator Bob Blackwell.

5.  Luann Gab suggested that the new CASA supervisor from the Child Advocacy Center be invited to be part of our group.  Pat Jacobs is her name. Group agreed.
TASK: Kip to contact Pat.
6.  Kip shared that I.S.U. is planning to do information training to DCFS and POS Staff on the Permanency Enhancement Projects.  It will occur this fall through the end of the year.  Kip, LeShonda, Jim and Deanna are part of this group.
7.  Sharon reported that Triangle Center is now owned by Family Guidance Center of Chicago.  There are no evening support groups.
8.  Discussed that the Public Defenders Office was currently in a state of flux due to 2 positions being filled with people who can not prosecute at this time.
Group will be notified of next meeting.

